From: To: **Shelley Chadwick**

Subject: Response to Official Information request 288637 Tuesday, 28 February 2017 11:11:21 a.m. Date:

Attachments: image002.png

Dear Ms Chadwick.

Thank you for clarifying the question below asking for "A3 colour copies of all plans of the development approved by Council through the Building Consent process." You have refined this request to three entries in the building consent register supplied to you with my earlier email.

In response, I have found the following:

ABA-2015-1625

The architectural drawings attached to the building consent are attached to this email. Let me know if you want me to print them out in colour A3 for pick up.

PCON-2015-126

This entry on the building consent record stands for "Project Consideration" and is a place for staff to keep a record of their consideration of the building consent application ABA-2015-1625 (above). There are no plans of the development in this file, therefore this part is refused under Section 17(e) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act in that the document does not exist.

NTF-2015-232

This entry does not refer to a building consent and is unrelated to the building consent process. There are no plans of the development in this file, therefore this part is refused under Section 17(e) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act in that the document does not exist.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact me by return email.

Regards

Arlene Goss **Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council**

50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000 Email: Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz











📤 Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

From: Shelley Chadwick [mailto:schadwick@webbfarry.co.nz]

Sent: Thursday, 9 February 2017 2:43 p.m.

To: Arlene Goss

Subject: RE: Response to Official Information request 288637

Hello Arlene

Thank you for your email we will pick up the documents today. In respect of the building consent information, thank you for the opportunity to narrow the request with reference to the list of BC documents you hold for this property. Please could you provide copies of the following:

- PCON-2015-126
- NTF-2015-232
- ABA-2015-1625

Thank you again. Yours faithfully,

Shelley Chadwick

Senior Solicitor

P: +64 3 474 5745

schadwick@webbfarry.co.nz



Webb Farry

79 Stuart Street • Dunedin • 9016

P O Box 5541 • Dunedin • 9058 • New Zealand

T: +64 3 477 1078 • F: +64 3 477 5754

Also at Mosgiel

IMPORTANT NOTICE

This email contains information which is CONFIDENTIAL and may be subject to LEGAL PRIVILEGE. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not peruse, use, disseminate, distribute or copy this email or attachments. If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately by return email, facsimile (03 477 5754) or telephone (03 477 1078) (call us collect) and delete this email. Webb Farry accepts no responsibility for changes made to this email or to any attachments following the original transmission from its offices. Thank you.

From: Arlene Goss [mailto:Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz]

Sent: Thursday, 9 February 2017 2:09 p.m.

To: Shelley Chadwick

Subject: Response to Official Information request 288637

09-Feb-2017

Shelley Chadwick Webb Farry PO Box 5541 Dunedin 9058

Dear Ms Chadwick,

Official information request for RESOURCE CONSENT 115 CUMBERLAND STREET

I refer to your official information request dated 23-January-2017 for the following documents related to LUC 2015-280. I note that although you have given the address

115 Cumberland Street, the correct street address for this building is 123 Vogel Street.

Our response is as follows:

A full copy of the Application for Resource Consent relating to the development at 115 Cumberland Street, including A3 colour copies of the attached plans;

These documents are in an envelope at reception in the Civic Centre with your name, ready to be collected.

A3 colour copies of any updated plans provided through the Resource Consent process; and

These documents are in an envelope at reception in the Civic Centre with your name, ready to be collected.

A3 colour copies of all plans of the development approved by Council through the Building Consent process.

I was unable to determine which building consent/s you are referring to here. I have attached (to this email) a copy of a list of all the building consents, or consent applications, held by the council for 123 Vogel Street. I have redacted from the list any personal information, and any entries that are not building consents. Can you please review this list and let me know which building consent you are requesting plans for.

We refer you to the attached e-mail correspondence between G Hazelton and other staff dating between November 2015 and February 2016. Please could you also provide a colour copy of the attachment to that e-mail.

This document is in an envelope at reception in the Civic Centre with your name, ready to be collected.

We understand our client has previously made an Official Information Request of Council which sought copies of all correspondence and other documents (both hard copy and electronic) after the date of the resource consent decision, being 15 December 2016. We would appreciate it if you could please confirm that the response received by Mr Evans was comprehensive. If any further documents are found through this review please could they be provided in response to this letter.

We are unable to confirm that any of our responses to official information requests capture all possible documents due to the changing nature of our document storage systems over time, the millions of documents, and the potential for human error in filing documents and allocating metadata. I can only confirm that every effort is made by staff to answer requests professionally and exhaustively.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact me by return email.

Yours sincerely Arlene Goss

Arlene Goss Governance Support Officer Dunedin City Council 50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand

Telephone: 03 477 4000 Email: <u>Arlene.Goss@dcc.govt.nz</u>









Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail

If this message is not intended for you please delete it and notify us immediately; you are warned that any further use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this material by you is prohibited.

Scanned by MailMarshal - M86 Security's comprehensive email content security solution. Download a free evaluation of MailMarshal at www.m86security.com